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VILLAGE OF WATKINS GLEN 

PLANNING BOARD 

SPECIAL MEETING 

303 N Franklin Street 

Meeting of March 23, 2022 

 

 

Present:  Alex Gill, Tom Fitzgerald, Brian Eslinger, Joe Fazzary, Jenna Tormey, Deputy 

Clerk/Treasurer Barb Peterson, and Code Enforcement Official (CEO) Darrin Stocum.   

 

Acting Chairman Tom Fitzgerald called the meeting to order at 6:33 pm. 

 

Concept/Preliminary Approval Request:  Lorraine Menio/Kookalaroc’s (106 and 107 

Eleventh Street) Outdoor Seating and Parking Arrangements 

 

Lorraine Menio was present.  Application was not complete.  No action was taken. 

 

Rafael Specchio Jr.  wished to speak to the board about a subdivision.  Paperwork was not 

submitted in time and the item was not placed on the agenda for consideration. 

 

Minutes: 

 

Alex Gill moved to accept the minutes for the special meeting of March 8, 2022 as presented.  

Brian Eslinger seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 

 

Board Concerns/New Business: 

 

Board discussed the process for the short-term rentals. 

 

Adjournment 

 

Alex Gill moved to adjourn the meeting.  Jenna Tormey seconded and the motion passed 

unanimously. 

 

7:26 pm  Meeting adjourned. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,   

 

 

 

Barbara J Peterson 

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer  


